Special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, November 24, 2009 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore

                    Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman, Fred Blee, Dennis Carlin

Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Attorney
Frank Como

                   Guests
Chuck Franzese
Special meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:05 PM.  
NEW BUSINESS: 
Reservoir Easement – Chuck Franzese discussed status of easement; USDA states amount requested by Scott Evans far exceeds value of land; working on language to update easement with Attorney Como; Change Order from Natgun was reviewed; Discussion of costs and procedure of eminent domain; Mayor asked Bob Stevens to chair rate committee in future project, he agreed; Board discussed concerns regarding easement and future issues; amendment to easement to insure future project progress without problems.  Town did not form district, with new wells going in need backflow protection at town line; shallow wells being dug, to prevent contamination of water, change order needed to install structure for protection of village’s system; Hunt has contacted USDA for change order, Natgun to price out; Hunt to bring recommendation to Board.
RESOLUTION #64-09
Accept Change Order – Evans Lands (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Blee, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, Carlin and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.


Account Clerk Typist – Evelyn’s position changing to full time, now competitive position through Civil Service.

RESOLUTION #65-09
Establish Position of Account Clerk Typist (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Kaufman, seconded by Blee. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Blee, Carlin and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.

REPORTS:
Attorney – Discussion of civil suit for unpaid town water bills; Attorney needs dates of service and date billed.


Clerk – Discussion of water issues; residents moving in close to new billing, new owner billed minimum and cap charge, complaints of  being charged minimum for short period; Board discussed and consensus was minimum bill should be charged for cost of water service. Discussion of complaints of town rates, some doubled; lower or no usage has no minimum. Discussion of CPA audit and increase in compliance standards and changes to be made. Clerk and Deputy to attend accounting school December 8th – 10th. Update on bike park of information from NYMIR; concerns discussed why park was closed; new sign needed stating do not use in inclement weather; discussion of improving safety of ramp, Nike to be contacted for their opinion.  Family of Ken Gray called, would like to dedicate something at Trout Ponds to son who died; John Kaufman and Bill Foster to discuss. Congressman Accuri’s office setting up monthly meeting, reserving Noble Room 4th Tuesday, 4-6.  Discussed Christmas and retirement dinner, to be scheduled 10th or 17th, consensus for 17th.  Discussion of website forms with trustee names and having to change all forms with new trustees; Board agreed to have trustee names left off all forms.

CORRESPONDENCES:
Letter from resident about problem with driveway; Board felt it is land dispute and tell them to contact lawyer.
Motion to adjourn at 9:15 PM by Kaufman, seconded by Carlin.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 

